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Mr President,
Poland thanks Burundi for its national report. We welcome the measures taken by the government towards implementing the recommendations from Burundi’s previous review, regarding the right to life, liberty and freedom from torture as well as the violence against women. 
We are concerned, however, by the reports of an increase of human rights violations, such as extrajudicial killings, enforced disappearances, cases of torture and cruel or degrading treatment as well as violence against women.

Poland recommends that Burundi : 
1. strengthen the Penal Code provisions against torture and ill-treatment, in accordance with its international commitments;

2. amend the 2016 law on victim protection and the prevention and punishment of gender-based violence ; 
3. ensure that perpetrators of violence against women are punished and that all victims of violence have equal access to legal aid, shelters and care services.
We appreciate the measures that Burundi took towards ensuring equity and non-discrimination to guarantee women’s participation in political life as well as to implement the National Strategy to Combat Gender-Based Violence.

We also commend Burundi for amending the Code of Criminal Procedure and drafting amendment to the law establishing the Independent National Human Rights Commission.
Thank you.
